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Dear Sir,

    We are submitting our manuscript entitled “Magnetic Resonance Spectroscopy Imaging of Medulla Oblongata and Substantia Nigra in Idiopathic Parkinson's Disease” for publication in your esteemed journal “Asian Journal of Medical Sciences”. Magnetic Resonance Spectroscopy (MRS) is one of the most sensitive methods among the non-invasive measurements that allows for the non-invasive measurement of different markers of neuronal and glial metabolism and function. Most clinical MRS researches have been concentrated on the metabolites visible with proton 1H MRS and measured in specified tissue volumes in the brain. The medulla oblongata (MO) is generally overlooked by many researchers due to previous understanding of caudo-rostral disease progression. In addition, it has several challenges to measure MR spectra because of its small size. However, increased sensitivity potentially can be achieved by utilizing a high magnetic field and an efficient volume coil. In this study, we choose MO (much overlooked) and SN (the most affected brain region in PD) as a region of interest (ROI). The purpose of this study was to use 1.5T 1H-MRS as a research tool in vivo, and demonstrate the feasibility of obtaining long-echo 1H MR spectra in small volumes and investigate the metabolic changes in MO and SN to determine whether the proton spectra obtained from patients with PD differ from those obtained from healthy control.  
   Our paper should be of interest to the readership of this journal, and we hope that it will encourage researchers to conduct further studies on metabolic changes in MO and SN of patients with PD.
   This manuscript has not been published in any form previously and is not under consideration for publication elsewhere. All authors have contributed to, read, and approved the final manuscript. We have no editorial or financial conflict of interest.

Thank you for considering our manuscript, and we sincerely hope that our manuscript will be found suitable for publication. 
Yours truly,
Dr Netra Rana 
